Montana Rural Health Association

5th Annual National Rural Health Day November 19, 2015



About National Rural Health Day:

Fall 2015

The National Organization of State Offices of Rural sets aside the third Thursday of every November to celebrate National Rural Health Day. First and foremost, National Rural Health Day is an opportunity to "Celebrate the Power of Rural" by honoring the selfless, community-minded, "can do" spirit of that prevails in rural America. But it also gives us a chance to bring to light the unique healthcare challenges that rural citizens face – and showcase the efforts of rural healthcare providers, State Offices of Rural Health and other rural stakeholders to address those challenges.

How to Celebrate!

State Agencies and Other Rural Health Partners:

- Present a series of themed lectures/ presentations by state rural health leaders or advocates via Webinar on National Rural Health Day
- Produce rural health-related videos, fact sheets and other educational materials

Schools:

- Invite rural health providers to speak in the classroom
- Host and/or encourage students to participate in a rural health-related community service project (plan a health information fair, helping paint a rural health clinic, etc.)
- Have rural-themed poster essay contests

Hospitals/Rural Health Providers:

- Plan/host a community health fair
- Give tours of your facilities
- Display National Rural Health Day banners/posters

In recognition of National Rural Health Day, the Montana Office of Rural Health/AHEC will award three nominated individuals the Frank Newman award. The Frank Newman award is awarded to individuals who reflect commitment to rural health in Montana. The three categories for the award include; Frank Newman Rural Health Leadership Award, Frank Newman Rural Clinician Award, and the Frank Newman Rural Health Emerging Leadership (high school, college, or early career). For more information and for the nominee application, please visit the MORH/AHEC website at http://healthinfo.montana.edu or contact Jordan Brown at jordan.brown1@montana.edu. Nominations must be sent in by November 2, 2015.

The MORH/AHEC will also hold 2 essay and photo contests for "Health Care Interviews" and "Community Activity Involvement" for K-12 students and adults for National Rural Health Day. Submissions must be sent in by **November 2, 2015**. Visit http://healthinfo.montana.edu for more information or contact Jordan Brown at jordan.brown1@montana.edu.



NOVEMBER 19, 2015

UM Family Medicine Residency Program Receives \$1.7M Grant for Primary Care Training

The University of Montana's Family Medicine Residency of Western Montana was one of 32 awardees nationally to receive a \$1.7 million grant from the Health Resources and Services Administration of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services

The purpose of the grant is to strengthen the primary health care workforce while improving health care delivery and outcomes in rural and underserved areas of Montana.

"With 53 out of 56 Montana counties underserved in primary health care, there is an urgent need to focus on building a rural health care workforce that can meet the needs of our rural Montana communities," said Rebecca Morgan, FMRWM project and communications manager.

The grant funding will provide training and team-building activities for both the residency program and partner hospitals in developing sustainable health care teams and transforming health care delivery.

Along with the FMRWM, four Critical Access Hospitals and communities in Western Montana are participating in the grant program, including Community Hospital of **Anaconda**, Marcus Daly Memorial Hospital of **Hamilton**, Providence St. Joseph Medical Center in **Polson** and St. Luke Community Healthcare in **Ronan**.

This five-year, primary-care "Team Training for Transformation" grant will focus on training and engaging local teams to promote integrated, coordinated health care, improving patient experience, optimizing the use of information technology and improving healthcare performance at a lower cost. The ultimate goal is to enhance the health of local populations through a collaborative effort between rural communities and FMRWM.

As residents train in the four rural communities, they will be included in team-training activities, in addition to



their direct patient-care experiences. One of FMRWM's goals is to ensure program graduates enter the workforce understanding the importance of delivering health care in a team-based model that best serves the patient and the community.

"This is an excellent opportunity for not only our residents, but also our program to have an impact in strengthening our primary care workforce in Montana," said Dr. Ned Vasquez, FMRWM program director and grant co-principal investigator. "This grant will assist us greatly in furthering our mission to 'serve patients and communities in the rural and underserved areas of Montana' and we look forward to the next five years."

Each of the involved communities will select and collaborate through improvement projects that engage their health care professionals, staff, community stakeholders and family medicine residents in team-based models specific to the Fall 2015

resources and needs of the community.

"There is an incredible sense of pride and independence in our rural communities, and we want to use grant training dollars to help these highly motivated folks reach the community health goals they select," said Dr. Frank Reed, FMRWM rural director and grant co-principal investigator. "It's all about maximizing and enhancing local resources for better rural health."

FMRWM's desired outcome is that the initial project sites continue practicing lessons learned as the team members increase job satisfaction while experiencing better quality and efficiency in their health care delivery systems. Pending the experiences and outcomes of the project, FMRWM is hopeful this team-based training model could be adaptable and scalable to other rural Montana communities. The primary care training grant goes through June 2020.



Dr. Darin Bell recently visited the University of Montana School of Physical Therapy to lead a training session with several clinicians. We're glad to have opportunities to work and connect with other programs at UM!

About Family Medicine Residency of Western Montana

The FMRWM, headquartered in Missoula, is a three-year family medicine residency program sponsored by the University of Montana and affiliated with the University of Washington Family Medicine Residency Network. The program's three sponsoring hospitals in Western Montana include Kalispell Regional Healthcare, Providence St. Patrick Hospital and Community Medical Center. Additionally, the program works with an extensive rural training network of nine sites, including Blackfeet Community Hospital, Northwest Community Health Center, Providence St. Joseph Medical Center, Clark Fork Valley Hospital, St. Luke Community Healthcare, Community Physicians Group-Stevensville, Marcus Daly Memorial Hospital, Community Hospital of Anaconda and Barrett Hospital and Healthcare. The program welcomed its inaugural class of 10 residents in July 2013 with the first class graduating in June 2016. FMRWM is dedicated to training family physicians capable of providing comprehensive and transformed care for the rural and underserved areas in Montana. For more information visit http://health.umt.edu/fmrwm/.

This project is supported by the Health Resources and Services Administration of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services under T0BHP28582, Primary Care Training and Enhancement, \$1,730,660. This information or content and conclusions are those of the author and should not be construed as the official position or policy of, nor should any endorsement be inferred by HRSA, HHS or the U.S. government.

Contact: Rebecca Morgan, project and communications manager, Family Medicine Residency of Western Montana, 406-544-5085, rebecca.morgan@mso.umt.edu; Dr. Ned Vasquez, residency program director, Family Medicine Residency of Western Montana, 406-258-4414, ned.vasquez@mso.umt.edu.



Montana Rural Health Association P.O. Box 170520 Montana Rural Health Bozeman, MT 59717-0520





Improving the Health of 62 Million Rural Americans www.RuralHealthWeb.org

September 29-30, 2015

14th Rural Health Clinic Conference Kansas City, MO

September 30-October 2, 2015

14th Critical Access Hospital Conference Kansas City, MO

February 2-4, 2016

27th Rural Health Policy Institute Washington, DC

May 10, 2016

21st Health Equity Conference Minneapolis, MN

May 10-13, 2016

39th Annual Rural Health Conference Minneapolis, MN